
GLENORIE SCHOOL  

BULLETIN 

Ph:  9652 1237                           Fax:  9652 2538 
Email:  glenorie-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                  Website:  www.glenorie-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Term 4, Week 10 

9 December 2021 

 

Upcoming Events 
Date Event 

13 Dec Last canteen day 

15 Dec Party Day 

15 Dec Reports go home 

16 Dec 3:15pm Year 6 arch 

16 Dec Last day Term 4 for students 

17 Dec SDD for teachers 

28 Jan SDD for teachers 

31 Jan SDD for teachers 

1 Feb Yr 1-6 First Day 2022 

3 Feb Kindy First Day 2022 

8 Feb 3:30 pm Kindy Parent Session 

15 Feb Swimming Carnival Year 2 -6 

 
Thank You to the Staff 
I would like to take this opportunity to publicly thank 
all of the staff at Glenorie Public School for being a 
professional team, especially this year.  The 
students and families are very fortunate to have 
such a great adaptable team working together to 
improve opportunities for your children.  As parents, 
it must be comforting to know that your children learn 
with such competent professionals.  Have a 
relaxing, well-deserved holiday. 
 

End of Year Party Day 
This year we will be having Party Day next 
Wednesday 15 December. This day will include a 
sausage sizzle lunch with a drink, fairy floss and 
several rides to have lots of fun on. The cost will be 
$26.  Your child’s teacher will be able to tell you if 
you haven’t paid. The amusement provider will 
provide a COVID safe plan for the day. 
 

Talent Quest 
The long-awaited talent quest will be held in one 
outdoor session on Thursday 16 December. The 
students are very excited to be putting on an 
amazing show of talent, as usual. 
 

Year 6 Arch 
As is tradition at Glenorie PS, the Year 6 arch will be 
held at the front of the school at 3:15pm on Thursday 
16 December. Parents are asked to remain outside 
the gates as the arch will finish at the gates for a 
photo opportunity. Have your cameras ready! 

 
 
 
 

 
Student Leaders 2022 
Congratulations to our 2022 School Captains, 
Scarlett Zubrycki & Alex Habkouk and the 2022 Vice 
Captains, Charlotte Kearns and Cameron Truelove. 
We are sure you will be great leaders in the coming 
year and enjoy this great opportunity. 
 

 
 
 

Class Numbers 
As mentioned previously, our anticipated student 
numbers for 2022 are looking very healthy and it is 
expected that we will start the year with 11 classes.  
As with this year, it is expected that some of our 
classes may be multiage/composite classes.  
Multiage classes are as effective as single-grade 
classes.  All teachers use our mandatory syllabus 
documents and teach students according to 
individual needs; we do not teach to “grades” 
anymore. 
 

Handover 
We have now established our preliminary class lists 
for 2022 and teachers have begun their handover 
processes to ensure information about each student 
is passed from this year’s teacher to the next. 
Information on each student is tracked and recorded 
in individual student tracking sheets and teachers 
will be formally meeting this week and next to pass 
this information along, to ensure a smooth transition 
at the start of 2022.  

 

mailto:glenorie-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.glenorie-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Goodbye and Good Luck Year 6 
We would like to wish all of our year six students all the very best as they enter the next phase of their lives…High 
School.  Thank you for being great leaders and terrific role models for our younger students.  Good luck, work 
hard and stay safe. A big thank you to the Year 6 Farewell Committee, Mr Ure and Mr Gornalle for the Year 6 
Farewell dinner and the team for such a wonderful night. 
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Kindergarten Cake Decorating 
Kindergaten making Christmas Cakes – how fantastic. They loved making these for their parents. What fun the 
parent helpers had. 

 

Student Reports 
All staff have been busily compiling our student reports, which includes identifying their engagement throughout 
learning from home. Please be aware that the reports will again be in a simplified version, like that of Semester 
1, 2020. Student reports will be issued on Wednesday, 15 December. 
 

Day One 2022 
At the start of next year, we must ensure that we account for the presence of each and every one of the 294 
anticipated enrolments prior to formally placing students in their 2022 classes. This involves telephoning the 
parents of any students who do not attend on Day One.  If families take extended vacations and wait until 
Monday February 1 to return to school, we will be unable to form our classes on Day One and students will be 
required to remain in their 2020 classes until such time that we account for the whereabouts of each anticipated 
enrolment. Our current enrolment profile should mean we can form classes on the Friday as long as we do not 
have excessive student absences.  
 

COVID Changes for 2022 
Fully vaccinated parents and carers will be allowed on site to support curriculum delivery, student wellbeing 
activities and school operations (for example reading support, canteens and uniform shop), or to attend essential 
meetings. Parents must check in using the school check-in, show proof of vaccination on entry to the school site 
and follow mask-wearing requirements. 
Parents and carers must follow the school’s advice regarding student drop-off and pick-up, which will usually 
require parents to remain off school sites at these times. We are not sure of the restrictions that may be revised 
going into 2022 but we will let you know as soon as they become available to us. 
 

Good Luck & Thank You 
We would like to thank Mrs Roworth for all her hard work over the past 7 years and dedication to our students. 
We wish Mrs Roworth all the best in gaining a permanent position at St Bernard’s Catholic 
School. Congratulations to Mrs Carter for gaining the position of Assistant Principal Curriculum at Maraylya 
Public School for 2022. We wish her all the best in her new position. We would like to welcome Miss Odd and 
Miss Muscat, who are replacing Ms Phillips and Mrs Kaur in 2022. Ms Pavett and Mrs Wardlaw will be returning 
part-time in 2022. 

 
Phones at School 
It is the school ’s policy that all mobile phones are handed in at the office every day. There is no need for the 
students to have a phone while at school. All communication throughout the day needs to go through the school’s 
office. Phones in classrooms can be a significant distraction to students and their learning. 
 

Holiday Security 
With holidays looming, community support with regards to school security is an important part of ensuring our 
school property and assets remain secure (Parents or students that are not attending Vacation School Care are 
not permitted to be on school premises any time during the holiday period).If you notice any person(s) looking 
suspicious on school property during the school holidays (or at any other time), please contact our school 
security unit on 1300 88 00 21 or Hornsby Police on 94769799.   
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Toys ‘n’ Tucker 
Christmas is approaching and Anglicare are in need of more food and toys to support those in need.  Please 
head to their online shopping portal and donate today. 
Shop now! 
 

Canteen News 
We would like to thank all of the canteen volunteers who have assisted Mrs Forwood and Mrs Zapletal in the 
canteen this year. Your contribution has enabled all of the students to have access to high quality food, drinks 
and snacks on a weekly basis. The last canteen day will be on Monday 13 December. Thanks.  
 

Valued Volunteers 
On behalf of the teaching and support staff, I would like to sincerely thank the many volunteers that we have 
had working in our school on occasions this year.  Your input has enabled all of the staff to focus on our core 
business: teaching and learning.  We thank you all for your input and hope that you will be able to assist again 
in 2022.   

 

A special thank you to the P&C for another year of outstanding successes.  Congratulations on doing a 
fantastic job to improve the opportunities for students at our school. 

We would like to thank Mrs Roberts, Mrs Zapletal, Mrs Aeberhard, Mrs Kedward and Mrs 
Habkouk for all their hard work in their executive roles in 2021. 

 
Kindergarten Start Date - Thursday 3 February 2022 
We will be doing the new Best Start Program with our new Kindergarten students in 2022. 
Our Kindergarten Teachers will be administering tests to each student on Tuesday 1 and Wednesday 2 February 
2022. Students attend school for their assessment and return home when they have completed their half hour 
assessment. All Kindergarten students will begin school in their class and meet their teacher on Thursday 3 February 
2022 at 9:30am at the hall. 
Each 2022 Kindergarten parent will receive their date and time that their child will have their assessment in their 
child’s information pack. 
If you have any questions or concerns about next year’s enrolment, please contact Mrs Perry. 

 
 

 

 Last Day of 2021 

Students will finish on Thursday 16 December 2021 
 

Teachers will be completing our last Staff Development Day for 2021 on Friday 17 December. 
 

First Day of 2022 

Please be informed that Day One for students is 
Tuesday 1 Feb 2022 (Yrs 1 – 6) 

 
Children will be informed about their classes on 1 Feb 2022 

 
Kindergarten children commence school on Thursday 3 February 2022 

 

 
We wish you a happy and safe holiday. 

 
Stay Safe! 
Become involved in your child’s education. 
Enjoy learning! 
 
Lyn Pearce,  
Principal  

https://anglicare.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c55d32470f9080e352c9fa9ee&id=c13c9cac02&e=245f448f46
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P & C News 
 

OOSH News 

Please remember that OOSH will be closed from 24 December to 9 January for the holiday break.  Bookings for vacation 

care are now open. Please refer to the program included in this bulletin for the great activities planned for each day of 

vacation care.    

 

If you have enquiries regarding vacation care or bookings for 2022, please contact our lovely team at the OOSH on 9652 

0074 or glenorieoosh@bigpond.com.  

 

Canteen News 

The last day of canteen for term 4 will be Monday 13 December.  

Thank you to all those wonderful volunteers who have helped in the canteen this year. It has been a challenging year and 

we very much appreciate the time and effort our volunteers put into helping out in the canteen. A big thank you also to 

Shelley for keeping our canteen running smoothly throughout the year.  

A signup link for term 1 2022 will be coming out shortly. If you are not yet on our email list and would like to be involved 

in the canteen next year, please contact Shelley on 0421 159 149 who will be able to add you to our email list and What’s 

App group.  

Have a wonderful Christmas and Happy New year! 

 

Uniform Shop 

The Uniform shop is now closed for the year. The first day of operation for the uniform shop will be Friday, 28 January 

from 9 to 10.30. 

A big thank you goes to Christie Kedward for keeping our Uniform shop operational throughout this entire challenging 

year.   

 

 

News from the P&C 

THANK YOU 
At our Presentation Day our P&C Committee members who are stepping down were recognised for their efforts 

and generosity. Christie Kedward has done an absolutely brilliant job of keeping our uniform shop running 

smoothly. Linda Zapletal has been wonderful in the role of Canteen Manager, where her fix-it skills have been 

invaluable. Belinda Aeberhard has been responsible for the huge job of overseeing our OOSH service, for which 

we are incredibly grateful. Madona Habkouk has overseen 

our fundraising for our Covid years, and managed to pull 

together some fabulous events when able. Hayley Roberts has 

worked tirelessly to ensure the Treasury has run seamlessly for 

which we could not be more appreciative.  

This leaves us with some big shoes to fill next year. Thank you 

to all of you for your generosity, your community spirit and 

your hard work for our school. If you see these ladies please 

thank them for their service 

Kelly 

The next P&C meeting will be held on Tuesday, 22 February 2022. 

We hope to be able to welcome some new faces next year as we have 

many positions becoming vacant for 2022. Please consider coming along to our first meeting next year, it is a great way to 

get involved and meet some lovely people.  

If you are interested in any positions, or would just like to join one of our meetings to have a look first, please contact us 

on glenoriepandc@gmail.com  

mailto:glenorieoosh@bigpond.comi
mailto:glenoriepandc@gmail.com
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It's time to share the joy this 
Christmas! 
2021 has been a challenging year for many, especially 
those already doing it tough. This is our opportunity to 
make sure vulnerable families still experience the joy of 
Christmas.   

As you know, Toys n Tucker will look a little different this 
year. To keep our families and community safe, we have 
moved online.   

How will the online process work? 

1. Purchase items on the Toys ‘n’ Tucker Shop page 

2. Anglicare will buy those items at wholesale prices 

3. Hampers will be packed at our Villawood Warehouse 

4. Our vans will deliver hampers straight to peoples’ doors 

Together, we can still provide food and toys for thousands 
of vulnerable families who would otherwise go without. 

 
Shop now 

https://anglicare.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c55d32470f9080e352c9fa9ee&id=29d366ea1b&e=245f448f46
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